
PEORIA PEORIA POLICE DEPARTMENT 

July 27, 2017 

James E. Ardis Ill 
Local Liquor Commissioner 
City of Peoria, Illinois 

RE: Temporary Liquor License Application 
Illinois Valley Public Telecommunications Corporation 
1 00 block of State St. 
Class H (outdoor event) 

Dear Mr. Ardis, 

Enclosed is an application from Illinois Valley Public Telecommunications Corporation, d/b/a WTVP for a 
Class H temporary liquor license. This license will be used in Peoria's warehouse district on Sunday, 
August, 20, 2017 from 12:00 p.m. to 8:00p.m., in the 100 block of State Street, in the rear of the 736 of 
SW Washington Street and in the 600 block of SW Water Street. WTVP is sponsoring the 1st annual Pigs 
& Swigs street party which will consist of a hog roast, craft beer vending, live music and family 
entertainment. 

This license will allow for the sale and on-site consumption of alcoholic beverages during this fundraiser. 
WTVP will be hiring private security for this event. Motor vehicle traffic needing to access the United 
States Post Office will be routed through the Le Vieux Carre parking lot at Walnut Street and Water 
Street. Proceeds from this fundraiser will benefit WTVP. 

Officer Kevin Slavens completed a background check of the officers listed on the application. Mr. Andrew 
Rand is the president and Ms. Cynthia Fischer is the secretary of the organization. Mr. Jerry Kolb will be 
the event chairman. Illinois Valley Public Telecommunications Corporation is a registered not-for-profit 
organization with the Illinois Secretary of State. Nothing was found that would disqualify these individuals . 
or this organization from holding the requested license. 

The Peoria Police Department has no objections to this license request. 

Sincerely, 

d-rr~ 
~e~ry E. Mitchell 

Chief of Police 

JEM/ks 

cc: Deputy Liquor Commissioner 
City Clerk 
Corporation Counsel 

600 S. W. Adams Street 
Peoria, IL61602-1592 

Phone 309.494.8300 






